SLCBAC Ex. Comm meeting minutes from November 19, 2014

Attending: J. Herbert, D. Ward, AJ Martine, I. Scharine

5:58pm- Meeting begins with budget review and approval of any remaining unresolved expenditures. This concerned the food for the December meeting and the gift for outgoing member. 

Expiring Board tenures were discussed and it was agreed that unless it was the wish of a current member to not return that the re-assignment of any expiring members could take place in January. At that time, re-election of the Ex. Comm members could also take place as well as any nominations for replacement and to fill the Vice-Chair vacancy. 

6:09- Puncturevine endorsement: John Herbert had drafted a letter that expresses the intent of SLCBAC to ask the County to place Puncturevine (goat heads) to the noxious weeds listing. AJ asked that the letter gets the full endorsement of the committee as well as the SLCo Mayor’s office before proceeding. Herbert confirmed that he had been working closely with J. Keele on the letter and that Mayor McAdams would be submitting a letter of similar endorsement at the same time. An email vote will also be conducted to get SLCBAC’s approval.
Long-term strategies to deal with puncturevine will require plenty of public and county support and a concerted effort of time and funding to do the work to deal with it. The committee may ask members of the County and from the Jordan River Parkway committee to attend future meeting to discuss these possible strategies and cooperation.

6:24- J. Herbert will be meeting with the Mayor’s cabinet on December 1st and he will discuss approval of the puncturevine endorsement as well as request direction from them regarding the committee for the coming year. This will help guide discussion during the upcoming December meeting brainstorming session.
6:35- The County’s new logo guidelines mean that SLCBAC’s logo does not display the county seal sufficiently enough to be used alone. Any posting of the logo must be accompanied by the official county seal as well. A redesign of the logo could be approved next year with the new 2015 budget. AJ will ask around for cost estimates.

6:47- J. Herbert has drafted a survey that will be required to be filled out by citizens in order to receive the free bicycle lights the BAP advertized and SLCBAC helped to fund. The money which was returned to Salt Lake County has been approved by the committee as well as accepted by the BAP program. The BAP will see to the distribution of the survey and the lights.

7:00- Website updates: It was agreed to post the newly updated Bylaws on the website as well as get the email address sent out to the four Ex. Comm members with their approval. Additional links and information could possibly be posted to the site, such as the Emigration Canyon Report and the East-West Trails Study link
